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Dear parents and carers,


It has been lovely talking to you on the phone this week to let you know how your children have settled in and are getting on at school. (There are just a few more families I will catch up with next week). These are strange times indeed and I am very sorry that I was not able to meet you personally and share some examples of your children’s work. Honeywell are a lovely class and I am proud of the way they have settled in; they are a really hard working class. Thank you for your support and the work that you do at home, especially with the phonic sounds for Reception children; spellings for year 1 and listening to your children read. It is important to do this as it helps them learn to read when there is so little time to listen to children read individually at school. 


Thank you for helping your Year 1 children to learn their spellings. I know some children find spelling particularly difficult so I have started to highlight in green the priority words. It is better to learn a few words well than attempt to learn them all but end up forgetting them immediately after the test. Other children find spellings easy to learn, so for these children help them to find words with the same letter string as in their spellings and help them to start learning spellings for numbers to twenty, the days of the week and the months of the year.


For Reception children, we use a system called Tapestry to record evidence of their learning and progress. Parents should have received an email notification that evidence for their child has been added so they can view it on-line. There are some fantastic photos and great examples of what your children have been up to so do have a look at this with them. We try hard to ensure we update you with images involving your child but sometimes a few of the photos may not have your particular child in them. However, these photos are still part of the school’s evidence that your child has taken part in the activity and met the learning objectives. We will try to update evidence on a weekly basis and you will be notified of this.


I am looking forward to the forthcoming few weeks when our Superheroes topic is focussing on real life Superheroes – ‘People who help us’ like nurses, fire-fighters, police vets and the RNLI. Unfortunately, my planned visit to a lifeboat station has been stopped and a visit from some assistance dogs and their carers has been cancelled but there are still lots of fun things for us to do. Also, Christmas is definitely not cancelled and Honeywell will still have the excitement and enjoyment of learning and performing a Nativity. How this can be shared with parents is yet to be decided.





Woodland School is continuing on a Tuesday afternoon so please ensure your child is dressed for the colder weather with hats and gloves. PE on a Thursday morning will now be in the Village Hall for gymnastics. The children will need trainers or other footwear suitable for this and can wear other clothes suitable for PE instead of uniform if they wish. 





We are very lucky in Honeywell to have a 3rd year B Ed student joining the class from Monday 9th November. It will be great to have an extra adult in class to help support the children and a variety of teachers and teaching styles often helps to inspire the class in their learning. Her name is Eleanor Jones and she will be with us for most of the term.





Talking on the phone is never quite the same as talking face to face so please let me know if you have anything further you would like to discuss with me. I can call you again or catch you on the gate to arrange a face to face meeting after school if needed.





Thank you for your continued support for your children and the school.





Best wishes and keep safe,








Mrs Barker
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